
Poland Conservation Commission
Minutes of 8-13-14

Members Present: Fred Huntress (co-chairperson), Don Stover (co-chairperson),
Keith Messer. Absent: John Crouch, Sue Ellis, Sandra Knowles, and John Laskey.

Meeting called to order: 7:15pm.

Minutes of 7-9-14 reviewed and accepted.

Furman Property:
The purchase and sale agreement is completed and scheduled to be signed Tuesday 
8-19-14, along with a form to be signed to sell property for $64,000 which will allow 
Ms. Furman to take the donation of $31,200 as a tax deduction.

Hilt Hollow:
The Community Economic Development Committee (CEDC) and the newly formed 
subcommittee, Community Economic Development (CED) have scheduled at meeting 
September 8th at Cindy's Dockside to brainstorm the possible uses for Hilt Hollow.
Fred, Don and Keith plan to attend.

Waterhouse Park:
There was brief discussion about the Sheriff Dept. report of people swimming in the 
vicinity of the dam. Currently people are not allowed to swim/jump from the Poland 
Corner Rd. bridge, one option is to propose change in the ordinance not to allow 
swimming between the bridge and dam, another option would be to construct a safety 
barrier to prevent swimming near the dam.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm.

Respectfully submitted by,
Keith Messer


